South Pymatuning Township Regular Meeting

The Regular Meeting of the South Pymatuning Township Board of Supervisors was opened at 6:09 p.m. with Supervisor's Matthew Chalupka, Chairman, Johnathan Leyshon and Michael Anglin and Solicitor James Nevant were present.

There were four residents present.

A motion was made by Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, and seconded by Jonathan Leyshon to dispense with the reading and approve the minutes of the December 11, 2024 meeting. The motion was unanimously approved.

Supervisor Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, announced the Township Fire Department is looking for volunteers and there would be a water fee increase in July 2025. He also stated thank you letters have been sent to Sharpsville Blue Storm League members, Ryan Sump, Cory Sump, Matt Supel, Kevin Setterberg and Randy Greenawalt. Thank you, letters will also be sent to South Pymatuning, Township Road crew members, Wade Patton, Tom Patton and Tim Patton.

There were no public comments on the agenda items.

The Fire Department Report was given by Mike Kilcoyne and the Police Department report was given by Johnathan Leyshon, Supervisor.

There were no building permits approved for the month.

A motion to pay the bills totaling \$103,072.02 and the December, 2024, payroll totaling \$45,760.97 was made by Chairman, Matthew Chalupka and seconded by Supervisor Michael Anglin. The motion was passed unanimously.

There was no correspondence or old business.

A motion by Matthew Chalupka, Chairman, and seconded by Johnathan Leyshon to adopt Resolution No. 1-2024 for Supplemental Appropriations to the 2024 Budget. The motion was passed unanimously.

Matthew Chalupka, Supervisor Chairman, made a motion to approve the 2025 meeting dates and times. The motion was seconded by Supervisor Johnathan Leyshon. The motion was passed unanimously.

A motion by Matthew Chalupka, Chairman, and seconded by Johnathan Leyshon to adopt Resolution No. 2 -2025 for the 2025 Mercer County Joint Seal Coat Bid Program. The motion was passed unanimously.

A resident asked about the container house located at 2818 Hunter Street. The Supervisors stated the Township Code Enforcement has filed the necessary papers for a hearing with Judge Brian Arthur.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:28 p.m.

Keith McKnight Secretary